National Red Setter Field Trial Club
THE FLUSHING WHIP
Bob Sprouse, Editor
16607 W. Moline-Martin Rd.
Graytown, Ohio 43432
419-862-3314

29 Nov., 1998

Dear Mr. Fazenbaker:

Thanks for your kind offer to help with the "Modern Red Setter" project. I have gotten some local typing help since I last spoke with Mrs. Brown. Typing isn't the big job though. working with Truman Cowles at long distance and keeping our thoughts parallel while laying out the format for the printer is now the big job. We think the book will be worth the effort and hope to send the copy to the printer in January, We are very fortunate that Truman was closely involved with the Red Setter Revival's earliest days and personally knew the founders. But my thanks anyway.

I'm glad you enjoyed your experience at the AKC trial at Booneville and hope that you can get to Kentucky in March (March 11-13) for the Red Setter Championship and Futurity. I have only received the preliminary report from Jack Carter on the fall trial, but he has promised it is almost ready, I didn't run my dog as my trainer was committed to an all age trial in Miss. Joe did well there though too much extra good pointers were hard to beat. Even my pointer couldn't get a place and she seldom fails to score.

You won't see as many dogs at Berea as at Booneville, but if can get there, a very much higher level of performance. The Boser, Bixler, Hammons, Beauchamp dogs compete successfully against the best pointers and you will see why they are the future of the breed.

I hope that your pup turns out well, perhaps we will see him at Bere,

Regards,